
Clerks Report for September 22 

Playing Field:  

The Anti Climb Paint has been completed in the playing field. Unfortunately, we have had reports 

from the casuals that they will need to start recovering areas soon. 

The strimming behind the playing field fence has been undertaken this month. 

The new goal posts have been ordered and we are currently awaiting delivery dates so that we can 

arrange with the casuals to install.  

The signage new signage has been purchased and installed. 

It has been highlighted to the office that the gym equipment is starting to rust in a few areas, casual 

staff will be rubbing this down and repainting as the equipment is no longer under warranty. 

There have been several items left within the Playing field over the past couple of weeks one broken 

bicycle 3 broken scooters and a toddler’s walker, the CCTV has been reviewed it appears that the 

items were discarded by different people and possibly left there as they were broken when being 

used in the playing field. 

Cornwall Council have replaced the rusty dog waste bin in the playing field 

Cemetery: 

The plaques have been installed but the quality of them is not up to standard and after 3 days they 

were tarnishing so we are in the process of sending them back to the supplier and two further 

plaques have been ordered. 

The hard drive on the CCTV has now been fixed and it is back up and running again. 

The blackthorn trees were planted at the edge of the fencing as requested but these have been 

pulled out and the fencing damaged by the bottom style.  

The notices have gone up requesting that people check with the office to confirm ownership details 

on all plots, this has received considerable response to date. 

The planting of Flanders Field has not been undertaken. I have had a look and the plants from last 

year are going strong and beginning to flower. There is a need to infill in a few areas so I will 

purchase fewer plants than anticipated for this.  

General: 

Bus Shelter in Fore Street. This has again been drawn over with what appears to be tipex, this has 

been reported to the police and our staff have cleaned the shelter. All bus shelters have had new 

signage erected by Cornwall Council.  

Trelavour Prazey:  Arrangements have been made with Brannel School to undertake the re-seeding 

of the bank they are due to start on the 4th October and complete the following week.  

Public Toilets: The work on the Wallgate handwash unit has been caried out by Wallgate engineers 

F.O.C.  

Tree Survey has been undertaken. 

Hendra Prazey Land: awaiting further information from the Estate Agent. 



Issues reported to Cornwall Council in September: 

• Parking on Trelavour Road 

• Fly Tipping in the layby at the top of Trelavour Road 

• Broken Stile Footpath 4 

• Faded white lines Trelavour Road / ClayTAWC area. 
 
 
Several members of the public have been into the office over the past month with various questions 

and issues: 

• 2 enquires about community grants   

• Reports of speeding traffic in Hall Road and issues on the footpath between Manson Place 
and Trelavour Road and Overhanging branches on School Lane. 

• Parking concerns on Trelavour Road. 

• Enquiry about a pushbike left in the playing field. 

• Faded white lines Trelavour Road / ClayTAWC area. 
 
 

 
 


